

Townfield Primary School

Townfield Lane, Oxton, Wirral, CH43 2LH
0151 652 8498 | schooloffice@townfield.wirral.sch.uk |

www.townfieldprimaryschool.co.uk Headteacher: Mrs Moira Loftus

Monday 4th January 2021

Attendance

If your child is attending school during partial closure, they must attend between 9-3:30 for the full 5 days of the week. This is due to safeguarding.

Uniforms

Pupils attending school during partial closure will be expected to wear uniform. As windows will be open, please ensure your child has a vest/t-shirt under their shirt and you may wish to provide an extra fleece to wear on top. We will be running Woodland Learning and will inform you soon about which days your child will be in the woods.

Drop off/ pick up

Drop off and pick up times will be 9 and 3:30 in the usual places. Gates will be open 15 minutes early to allow parents to socially distance. Please continue to keep to the left on passages. Please wear face coverings and keep a social distance from other families when dropping off/ collecting children. We are unable to staff the playground at all times so please take responsibility for maintaining your own social distance and be respectful of others.

Lunches

Children are asked to bring a packed lunch. If your child is entitled to free school meals, they will be provided. Once we know the number of children attending school, we may open up the option to purchase a school lunch.

Learning update

The focus will be on keeping the online learning as close as possible to the curriculum that the children would have covered in school:

Nursery – 2 activities a day on Tapestry.

Reception - 2 activities a day on Tapestry (maths and phonics) plus additional curriculum activities.

Y1-Y6 – Daily: English and Maths on Purple Mash, Reading and PE. Weekly: PHSE. There will be 3 Topic lessons over the week (this week and next week will be Science). Please send Science work (and any further Topic work) back on Friday to schooloffice@townfield.wirral.sch.uk using the teacher's name and child's name as the title. The teacher will then be able to review your child's learning and post a selection of work on the class page.

Communication

If you need to contact the class teacher, please email sch.uk using the teacher's name as the title. For all general queries, please do not come in person into the school office. Instead, please email or phone. On occasions, due to potential staffing shortages, the phone may not be answered immediately. In this case, please use email.